
nov 12

sunday solace - come close to Him

"He took peter and john and james, and went up into a 
mountain to pray, and as he prayed, the fashion of His 
countenance was altered, and his raiment was white and 
glistering ... they saw His glory." luke 9:29,32

when Jesus took these three disciples up into that high 
mountain apart, He brought them into close communion 
with Himself.  they saw no man but Jesus only; and it 
was good to be there.  heaven is not far from those who 
tarry on the mount with their Lord.

who has not in moments of meditation and prayer caught 
a glimpse of opening gates?  who has not in the secret 
place of holy communion felt the rush of some white 
surging wave of emotion — a foretaste of the joy of the 
blessed?

the Master had times and places for quiet converse with 
His disciples, once on the peak of Hermon, but oftener 
on the sacred slopes of olivet.  every christian should 
have his olivet.  most of us, especially in the cities 
and towns, live at high pressure.  from early morning 
until bedtime we are exposed to the whirl.  amid all 
this maelstrom how little chance for quiet thought, for 
God’s Word, for prayer and heart fellowship!

daniel needed to have an olivet in his chamber amid 
babylon’s roar and idolatries.  peter found his on a 
housetop in joppa; and martin luther found his in the 
“upper room” at wittenberg, which is still held sacred.



dr. joseph parker once said: “if we do not get back to 
visions, peeps into heaven, consciousness of the higher 
glory and the larger life, we shall lose our religion; 
our altar will become a bare stone, unblessed by 
visitant from heaven.”  here is the world’s need today 
— men who have seen their Lord.  the lost art of 
meditation

come close to Him!  He may take you today up into the 
mountain top, for where He took peter with his 
blundering, and james and john, those sons of thunder 
who again and again so utterly misunderstood their 
Master and His mission, there is no reason why He 
should not take you.  so don’t shut yourself out of it 
and say, “ah, these wonderful visions and revelations 
of the Lord are for choice spirits!”  they may be for 
you!  — john mcneill

public domain content taken from streams in the desert 
by mrs. charles cowman.

-------

"but his delight is in the law of the Lord, and in His 
law he meditates day and night." psa 1:2  we have 
forsaken the art of meditation - to simply dwell on a 
single scripture and absorb all the juice and truth it 
has to offer.  psalm 119 is full of verses directing us 
to the joys and wisdom to be gained from such an 
adventure; and adventurous it will be. 

don't deny yourself of all that God wants to share with 
you.  it will ease our path in these trying times.




